Minutes
Forest County Land & Water Resources Committee
Tuesday, January 27, 2015
​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​

1.  The call to order was given by Chairman Karl Tauer at 5:00 p.m. in the Forest County Board Room.  

2.  The roll was called, members present were:   Karl Tauer, Cheri Collins, Larry Berg, and Jim Stormer, and Larry Sommer. Absent, Mike Albrecht, Members of the audience were Tim Rusch, 

Boyd Monte, Steve Bunda, Teri Schabo and one other who did not sign the sheet.   Zoning Administrator Pam LaBine and Deputy Zoning Administrator Jeannie Fannin were also present.  

3. Motion by Larry Sommer to approve the agenda, second by Cheri Collins.  All in favor, motion approved.  

4. Motion by Larry Berg to approve the minutes of the last meeting, second by Cheri Collins.   All in favor, motion approved.  
5. Motion to approve the map for Frank and Naida Gouze as presented by Larry Sommer, Second by Cheri Collins.  All in favor, motion approved.    
6. Discussion on possible ordinance changes as they pertain to NR115.  Pam presented a list of questions to discuss.  

Do we want a description of a recreational structure of less than 720 square feet and not covered by UDC.    The general consensus of the committee is to leave the minimum size at 720 sq. feet and it would have to be covered under UDC.  

Road Setbacks:   Some of our road setbacks seem to be excessive. The committee discussed changing the wording in the ordinance now wherever it states a setback from the centerline of the road or from the edge of the right-of-way, whichever is greater to say whichever is less instead of greater.  They also discussed the setback to a town road could be 48ft from center instead of 63ft from center in areas where the vision triangle is not impaired.  

Are Rentals going to be allowed in the shoreland areas?  The committee discussed properties that are being rented out for recreational purposes.  Due to the minimum accommodations and lack of resorts in the area, it was discussed that these should be allowed with a permit.   The property owners would have to follow any state laws and also possible pay room tax and be subject to sanitary restrictions.  For example a three bedroom home has an occupancy restriction of 6 people at a time.   

Boathouses:  Pam LaBine explained to the committee that boathouses are allowed by State Statute.  The committee wants setbacks and size limits and possibly pitched roofs.  

Variance vs. Special Exception.   Pam LaBine explained the difference in the definition of these in statute.   It was discussed that any construction between the OHWM and the 75 ft. setback would be considered under a variance, and subject to the BOA.  Any other expansions or construction would be considered under Special Exception and subject to the Zoning Committee.  

Definition of Temporary Structure:   At this time our ordinance does not have a definition of a temporary structure.   We have not required permits for these in the past.   It was discussed that we should now have permits for these and they will have a removal date on the permit.  

Should we create a SAMP (special area management plan)?   This plan provides for increased resource management tools on some restricted properties.   We have quite a few properties that may benefit from this.  The committee thought this would be a good option rather than have some properties be unusable.  

Height restriction in the New NR 115:  The new NR115 and statute require the county to offer a 35ft height limit on structures less than 75ft from the OHWM.   The committee felt this is too high.  It was suggested that we offer a side expansion if they choose not to go up.  

Outdoor wood furnaces:  Discussion if these should be allowed in a shoreland area.  The general consensus was to allow these furnaces and let the nuisance ordinance handle any problems.  

7. Pam LaBine informed the committee that we will be working with the Towns of Waben on some restrictions in the well head districts that are also in the shoreland district.        

8. Jeannie Fannin informed the committee that the office had received its results of the 2013 sanitary audit.   According to this audit we are doing very well and we were informed by the state auditor that we are “running a good sanitary program”.   Cheri Collins complimented our efforts.    The committee was also given the 2014 year end reports for sanitary and land use permits issued.  
9. The next meeting will be February 9th, 2015 at 5:00 to add clarifications to the Sanitary Ordinance.  Motion to adjourn by Jim Stormer, Second by Larry Berg, All in favor, motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 6:00pm.       
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